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We acknowledge the Wurundjeri people of the Kulin nation as the traditional owners of 

this land.  We pay respect to their elders, both past and present. 
 

Bulletin 2 – 18th February, 2019 
 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

Congratulations to our P.E. teacher Cara and her new husband Jeremy on their 

wedding last Saturday. On behalf of our school community, we wish you many years of 

happiness together. Cara will be back at school this week as she and Jeremy have 

planned an extended honeymoon overseas in Term 2. 

This year SJW is required to complete a School Review. All schools that operate in 

Victoria must be registered with the Victorian Registration and Qualifications Authority 

(VRQA).  The VRQA is responsible for maintain the State Register of registered schools 

including details of the year levels and learning programs each school is authorised to 

deliver. Every four years schools must complete a review to ensure compliance for 

registration. Our School Review is timetabled to begin on March 8th and will include 3 

visits from our reviewer, Mary Lovelock, who will be checking our VRQA compliance as 

well as completing our Catholic Education Melbourne compliance. 

Please note that we have added a school closure day to our calendar for Friday 26th 

April. On this day staff will meet to devise our new school improvement plan for the 

next few years. 

This year we are introducing ‘Connect’ groups across the school. These groups will 

comprise of students from P-6 who will meet fortnightly with a teacher. The aim of 

these groups is to provide an opportunity for students to build connections with 

students across grade levels and enhance the opportunity for student voice in our 

school. Students will be grouped with students from the same house colour.  To 

facilitate these groups in our crowded curriculum, staff have decided that assembly 

will run fortnightly on even weeks and Connect groups will operate on odd weeks.  

Just a friendly reminder to all families that supervision at our school starts at 8.30am 

and finishes at 3.30pm. Parents are responsible for their children outside these hours 

and l remind everyone that before and after care operate at our school to support our  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      
2019 

Important Dates 
 

February 
Tuesday 19th 

Prep Welcome BBQ 
 

Tuesday, 26th 
Year 3 ICT meeting 

7.00pm  
 

March 
Tuesday, 5th 

District Athletics @ 
Meadowglen 

 
Prep Information 
Meeting 7.00pm 

  
Monday 11th 

Labour Day Holiday 
 

Tuesday 12th 
School Closure – Staff 

PD 
 

Thursday 14th 
P&F Welcome BBQ & 
Bush Dance 

 
Tuesday 19th 

School Board Meeting 
 

Friday 22nd 

Ride to School Day 
 

 

 

Our Vision 
Inspired by St Joseph, we strive to be an inclusive faith community that challenges 

supports and each, individual ignites a passion for learning and empowers each to be a 
steward of creation. 

Let Us Work Together 

 

Let Us Work Together 
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families. If students are found outside the school gate or in front of the church in the mornings, they will be sent 

to before care as we have child safety requirements to ensure their safety. I would encourage all parents to 

register their children with Theircare so that they can access this when needed. Please feel free to drop in and 

see Natalie at Theircare if you have any questions or require assistance registering your child. 

Regarding morning drop off, can l ask parents to not park in front of the school hall in the morning as this 

disrupts the steady flow of traffic during drop off? Also, if parents could drive as far forward (stop opposite the 

single hall door) before stopping to drop off students in the morning, this will assist us in decreasing the amount 

of cars waiting in Wilson Blvd.  Please remember that if you are using the drive through you must stop quickly, 

let your child exit, and then move on. If you want to stop to assist your child with their school bag and then kiss 

them goodbye, please park in the carpark so that other parents are not waiting and the traffic flow in the 

mornings is not affected. If we work together, drop off should be quick. 

As part of new government requirements, parents must advise the school of their child/ren’s absence on the 

day of the absence. Therefore you must notify the school no later than 9.00am on the day, calling the school 

office or sending an email to your child’s classroom teacher. If the school has not received any notification of 

your child/ren’s absence, this will be noted and contact made. Should you have any concerns or need assistance 

please do not hesitate to contact the office staff who will be able to assist you. 

We have our first assembly for 2019 this Thursday and l invite all families to join us in the hall at 2.45pm for this. 
 
Enjoy your week ahead. 
 
Maria Barnes – Principal. 

 

 

 

 
Going to school every day is the single most important part of your child’s education. Students learn new 
things at school every day and missing school puts them behind. We all want our students to get a great 
education, and the building blocks for a great education begins with students coming to school each and 
every day. Whilst family holidays are to be treasured and even more so if visiting overseas, the inevitable 
repercussion is that students may fall behind with their learning. If intending to take extended leave from 
school parents are asked to fill in the relevant paperwork available at the office. 
 

For more information on the relevant legislation, visit 
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/principals/participation/Pages/attendance.aspx 

  



 

 

 

 

THEIRCARE SPECIAL OFFER- FREE BEFORE CARE! 

 

For the next week (starting Monday February 18th) we will be providing ŦǊŜŜ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŎŀǊŜ ŀǘ ƴƻ Ŏƻǎǘ 

όōǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘύΦ 

 

¢ƘŜ ƻũŜǊ ƛǎ ƭƛƳƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŬǊǎǘ мл ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿƘƻ ōƻƻƪ ŦƻǊ ŜŀŎƘ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ. 

 

¶ When you are completing your booking, select before school care as normal and press “Next” and 
before you confirm the booking, select ‘free session’. 

¶ If you already have a booking for before school care during this time, you will not be charged as you 
got in early! 

¶ If you do not have a TheirCare account yet you can register for FREE at www.theircare.com.au or 
call 1300 072 410. 

Please see Natalie in the TheirCare room if you have any questions. 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Welcome back to Physical Education in 2019!  I'm really looking forward to working with every class this year, and 
getting to know everybody better.  Physical Education is not just a "sport lesson" or "games": the aim of Physical 
Education is develop and practice a wide range of gross and fine motor skills, as well as social and interpersonal skills 
that can be used in everyday life, and also of course benefits their fitness and sports performance. 
 
Just a friendly reminder, could you please ensure that your children wear their appropriate PE/Sport uniform on 
their PE Specialist Day, as well as bring their hat and wear trainers rather than their brown school shoes, for their 
own safety and comfort when participating in this class.  Whilst on the subject of getting to know our students 
better, could I also kindly ask that if your child is unable to participate fully in their lesson on a particular day because 
of an illness or injury that you write a note for them to deliver to me at their lesson please?  I can't always guarantee 
that I will receive an email or a phone call before their lesson that day, but I am able to modify parts of a lesson 
safely and effectively for them on the spot if I have a note from yourself, signed and explaining the issue.  If your 
child suffers from exercise or weather induced asthma and may require their puffer, could you also encourage them 
to bring it with them to the lesson so that they are benefiting from maximum time participating in their class. 
 
Thank you very much, and I wish everyone a safe and successful year! 
Cara Boustead, PE Teacher. 

http://www.theircare.com.au/


 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Can you help? 

 
As the Library becomes available to students this week, many months after the fire, I am asking for any volunteers 

who can help me sort through some resources and re-shelf books. 
I will be working in the Library every Monday and Tuesday all day for the next 3 weeks. See dates below. 

If you are able to assist, please come see me in the library or email me at radorno@sjwreservoirnth.catholic.edu.au  
 

Tues 19th Feb  
Mon 25th Feb 
Tues 26th Feb  

Thanks  
Rosa Adorno 
Library Teacher  
 
 

 
 

To be presented at this week’s assembly – Thursday 21st February at 2.45pm 
 

   

Prep 1 Stefano Rodakis Celeste Basile 

Prep2 Romeo Abbas Amelia Fratto 

JLA 1 Antonio D’Errico Liana Cuomo 

JLA 2 Hari Pontillo Carla Vecchio 

JLA 3 Charlotte McLeod Thomas Ferraina 

MLA 1 Carlos Kutia Emily Manitta 

MLA 2 Zara Pellegrini Reuben Alonso 

SLA 1 Thomas Podrebarac  Radhika Dogra 

SLA 2 Sam Caruso Isaac El Kanati 

SLA 3 Dean Sandonato Leila Tannous 
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How independence-building is the pathway to your child’s 
resilience 

How to build resilience in kids. 

Start by building independence and resilience will follow. 

 

Children are hard-wired for independence 

Sometime around the age of fifteen months (give or take three months) most children will make a strong case for self-
sufficiency. They demand to do things their own way. This demand is soon backed by a strong voice – “NOOOO!” and 
the more articulate cries of “I can do it!” as their third birthday approaches. 

This is the time to harness their push for independence and self-sufficiency. Their push for independence will see 
most children take incredible physical risks in the form of play, the exploration of their immediate environment and 
their wish to gain mastery over their environment. Concerned parents will naturally minimise risks by moving furniture 
around; keep doors closed and hiding sharp implements at home, to name a few protective measures. But parents 
can’t eradicate all risks. They recognise that kids will fall and hurt themselves but they’ll also get up and go again. In 
time, they’ll learn to assess situations, stare down their fears and test themselves out in new situations. Falling down, 
brushing yourself off and trying again is part of the natural learning experience for most young children. Parents don’t 
have to do much more than assess a situation for real dangers, stand back and allow kids to explore their 
environments and pull them up when their play and explorations transgresses the rights and peace of others. 

So whatôs this got to do with resilience? 

Well, everything really. Independence is the pursuit of mastery over oneôs self and oneôs environment 

and it rarely happens without mishaps and mistakes. It nearly always involves hurt, hardship, 

frustration and fear. Thatôs where resilience comes in. Resilience is the art of bouncing forward after 

experiencing aforesaid hurts, hardships, frustrations and fears. Resilience is what comes from seeking 

out self-sufficiency and independence. 

The language of Independence 

The fact that thereôs a whole genre of language devoted to resilience (and itôs mostly cloaked in clich®) 

is no accident. Terms such as ñget back on the bike/horse when you fall offò; ñcome on, brush yourself 

off and get on with itò; ñwhat doesnôt kill you makes you strongerò are built into the psyche of past 

generations. Many parents today will cringe at these terms as they appear a little callous and out of 

touch. Conversely the current relationship with risk and adventure (both required for independence-

building), that many parents have is very tenuous at best, non-existent at worst. 

Therein lies the challenge. I havenôt met a parent, carer or teacher who doesnôt want the children in 

their care to develop resilience that will last a lifetime. Yet, many of those same adults will block the 

pathway to childrenôs resilience by over-indulging, solving their problems and not giving them real 

responsibility. In doing so they deny kids the sense of mastery that comes from sorting out their own 

problems, getting themselves out jams and getting up after a fall. 

You can never love your children too much; but you can love them helplessly. Thatôs what happens 

when we deny kids the opportunity to become truly independent and self-sufficient. Deny self-

sufficiency and you block a childôs resilience. Develop real independence and you open the pathway to 

resilience that will last a lifetime. 

Michael Grose 

 
  



 

9ƴǊƻƭƳŜƴǘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŦƻǊ /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ {ŜŎƻƴŘŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭǎΦ 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ŬƴŘ ƭƛǎǘŜŘ ōŜƭƻǿ ƪŜȅ ŜƴǊƻƭƳŜƴǘ ŘŀǘŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ¸ŜŀǊ р ƛƴ нлмф ǿƘƻ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŜƴǊƻƭƭƛƴƎ ƛƴ 

¸ŜŀǊ т ƛƴ нлнмΦ  /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ aŜƭōƻǳǊƴŜ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜǎ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ŀǘ ƭŜŀǎǘ ǘǿƻ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǝƻƴǎ 

ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ ǘƻ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ŀ ǇƭŀŎŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŦƻǳƴŘΦ 

/ǊƛǝŎŀƭ ŘŀǘŜǎ 

Term 1 – 29 January 2019: Applications open for Year 5 students commencing Year 7 in 2021.  
 

Term 3 – 23 August 2019: Applications close. ¶ Term 3 – 6 September 2019: Principals exchange a full list of 
applications with neighbouring colleges, including parish of residence.  
 
Term 3 – 20 September 2019: Principals exchange a full list of applications with neighbouring colleges, identifying 
proposed offers and non-offers. 
 
Term 4 – 10 October 2019: Principals and Registrars Enrolment Briefing at Catholic Leadership Centre to finalise 
offers for 2021 and exchange names of unsuccessful applicants to ensure all students are offered a place. Session 
time to be advised in due course. 
 
Term 4 – 18 October 2019: Offers posted to prospective Year 7, 2021 applicants. 
 
Term 4 – 1 November 2019: Final date for families to accept offer made by school. 

 
 

 


